



September 19, 2014

Dawn McAlpine, City Clerk City of Barrie 70 Collier Street Box 400 Barrie, ON L4M 4T5

Dear Ms. McAlpine:

RECEIVED
SEP 2 5 2014
CLERK'S OFFICE

## RE: KINGSTON CITY COUNCIL MEETING - SEPTEMBER 9, 2014

I would confirm that Kingston City Council at its regular meeting held on September 9, 2014, approved the following resolution, being New Motion 3):

Moved by Deputy Mayor Neill Seconded by Councillor Osanic

Whereas the Ontario Ministry of Transportation is now considering lowering the speed limit on residential streets to 40 kilometres per hour from the current 50 kilometres per hour, and

Whereas such a move would greatly enhance traffic calming and safety on residential streets:

Therefore Be It Resolved That the City of Kingston enthusiastically endorses this initiative, and

**That** the City forwards copies of this resolution to the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of Transportation, the leaders of both Ontario Opposition Parties, to AMO, and all municipalities over 40,000 people.

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please do not he state to contact me.

Singerely,

John Bolognone City Clerk

/ls

The Corporation of the City of Kingston 216 Ontario Street, Kingston ON K7L 2Z3

Phone: (613) 546-4291 ext. 1247

Fax: (613) 546-5232

jbolognone@cityofkingston.ca